
TOWN OF WELLS 
WASTE AND RECYCLING INFORMATION 

EFFECTIVE OCTOBER 1ST, 2021 
 

THE TOWN OF WELLS HAS CHANGED THE INFORMATION ABOUT THE WASTE OR 
GARBAGE COLLECTIONS AS WELL AS THE RECYCLING COLLECTIONS THROUGHOUT 
THE TOWNSHIP EFFECTIVE OCTOBER 1ST, 2021. 
 
THE WASTE (GARBAGE) WILL BE COLLECTED AT THE TOWN OF WELLS SITE OF THE 
TOWN HALL LOCATED AT 11754 COUNTY HIGHWAY XX, NORWALK, WI 54648. 
THE WASTE MUST BE PLACED IN A TOWN OF WELLS GARBAGE BAG THAT CAN BE 
PURCHASED AT THE SITE FOR $2/EA BAG. THE BAGS WILL BE PLACED IN A 
SEPARATE WASTE DUMPSTER. THE RECYCLING CONTINUES AS USUAL BUT WILL 
TAKE PLACE AT THE SAME TIME AS WASTE COLLECTION ON EVERY SATURDAY 
FROM 8-12 NOON. THE RECYCLING DOES NOT HAVE TO BE IN A TOWN OF WELLS 
BAG. THERE WILL A MANAGER ON SITE FOR EACH SATURDAY TO ASSIST. 
 
THERE WILL CONTINUE TO BE A FALL LARGE ITEM/APPLIANCE COLLECTION AT 
THE TOWN HALL SITE ON THE FIRST WEEKEND IN OCTOBER OF EACH YEAR AND A 
SPRING LARGE ITEM/APPLIANCE COLLECTION WEEKEND ON EVERY 4TH WEEKEND 
OF APRIL EACH YEAR. IF THERE ARE ANY QUESTIONS CONCERNING THE CHANGES. 
PLEASE CALL DENNIS HEMMERSBACH AT 608-823-7630 OR 608-633-1860. 
 
TOWN OF WELLS BOARD 


